
FROM: Chief Wernet 

TO: Town Councilmembers 

DATE:       January 9, 2023 

RE: Fire Chiefs Report  

 

SOUTH PIERCE FIRE & RESCUE 

 
 SPFR continues with mediation, negotiations, with Local #726 for a new Firefighters 

contract, Battalion Chiefs position. 
 

  We would like to congratulate Lieutenant/Paramedic Trey Wilson on his promotion as of 
January 19th.  

 
 We would like to congratulate Firefighter/EMT’s Frick & Whitley for completing their 

probationary period. SPFR will be holding a pinning ceremony at January’s Board of 
Commissioners meeting.  

 
 SPFR’s three new hires are preparing to start the WA State Fire Academy on January 25th. 

We have also offered a conditional Firefighter/ Paramedic position to Firefighter Kurtis 
Hoberg. He is a current volunteer and is completing his paramedic training at Boston 
College.   

 
 SPFR would like to congratulate Firefighter/EMT Lisa Smith on her graduation from the 

Browns Point Volunteer Fire Academy.  
 

 SPFR continues to participate in Pub Ed events including the Eatonville Christmas Parade, 
and 4 days of Santa Runs. We have and continue to schedule Fire Station Visits by home 
school Co-ops.  

 
 Retired FF Gerald Steffen passed away on January 1st. He was a member from 1/13/2004-

3/31/13. He is survived by his wife Donna. 
 

 SPFR is surplussing two fire engines, Engines 97-1 & 01-02 
 

 Response information for December and 2022 Totals are as follows:  
 

    

  

 

 

 

 

District Medical/Emergency Responses  

17 SPFR 228 
Eatonville/SPFD43 39 
PCFD 23  6 
Graham Fire 9 
Central Pierce Fire 1 
Other 0 
Total  283 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

District Medical/Emergency Responses 
2022 Total 

17 SPFR 2,530 
Eatonville/SPFD43 431 
PCFD 23  80 
Graham Fire 95 
Central Pierce Fire 22 
Other 11 
Total  3,169 



        EATONVILLE 
                                                             POLICE DEPARTMENT- CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE 

  M E M O R A N D U M  

DATE:  01/09/2023   

TO:        MAYOR BAUBLITS AND TOWN COUNCIL  

FROM:    CHIEF JASON LALIBERTE 

RE: EATONVILLE POLICE DEPARTMENT’S  

 DECEMBER 2022 REPORT 

General    

Public Safety Committee – nothing to report 

 

Management Activities 
 

I instituted a minimum requirement of traffic stops per shift for my officers.  I have not limited their 
discretion on enforcement options (ie. issue infractions or verbal warnings). This was to assist in 
creating better visibility of our officers in public and to curb an increase in violations.  This was in 
response to my own observations of increased speeds in town and citizen complaints of increased 
speeds and other miscellaneous violations.  

 
  

In December 2022-  
EPD had 264 total calls for service. 
115 traffic stops – 9 Notices of infraction, 3 citation w/ release misde911meanor, 103 verbal warnings, 
0 other 
36 Fire service calls 
0 misdemeanor arrests (non-traffic) – booked 
3 misdemeanor arrest (traffic) 
1 felony arrests 
16 reports 
PCSD provided coverage for 7 calls for service 
 
 
Assistant to the Chief – Kendra Morrison 

December 2022 
20 working days  
18 days worked  
 

PDR: 4 
CPL: 8 
Fingerprints: 2 

 
December 2022 PDR:  



 

 
 

DECEMBER 2022 
Via GOVQA: 3 
In Person Request: 1 
BWC - 0 
 

TOTAL REQUEST: 4  
 

 
December 2022 CPL:  
Original: 2 
Renewal: 6 
TOTAL REQUEST: 8 
 

December 2022 Fingerprints:  
Appointments: 2 
Total Fingerprint cards: 2 
TOTAL Cards Completed: 2 

     
 
 
Itemized December statistics will be included in the January 2023 report. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

DECEMBER 2022 



 

 
 

DECEMBER 2022 
 
 
 

  



Eatonville Power & Light 

 

December 2022 
Jesse Carroll, Matt Rivera & Dan Sharpe 

 

Items that are business as usual to include: 

Disconnects/Reconnects 

Locates for Customers and Contractors 

Meter changes due to age or damage 

 

Other projects we have been working on: 

Move UG feed to new pole on Lynch/Washington 

Route OH feed through park and tie to grid 

Set 7 new poles to facilitate the 161 project and feed “Painter” project 

Get OH feed back into operation 

System outage due to storm damage on BPA lines feeding Substation 

 

Safety Meeting 



 

December 2022 Water Sewer Work List Synopsis  

 

 

- Daily water and wastewater water quality laboratory testing and system 
checks. 

- Daily Water and wastewater treatment quality assurance / quality control 
laboratory testing 

- Daily pick up garbage in parks 
- Daily water and wastewater treatment plant maintenance 
- Daily meter reads move in/outs. 
- Locates as requested around town 
- Fill pot holes around town.  
- Train employees at both water and wastewater plants 
- Clean sewer lift stations 
- Various afterhours WTP and WWTP alarms 
- Install several street signs around town 
- Repair Chlotec Unit 
- Work on new lighting at treatment plants. 
- Recover from ice storm 
- Install several new water meters at new connections 
- Help power crew. 
- Water leak detection around town.  
- Update water cross connection program. 
- Work on new construction projects and updates 
- Fix several water leaks 
- Deal with soda ash issues WTP 
- Deal with well issues at WTP 
- Snow and ice removal 

 

 

 



Project and Administration Update 
December Activities 2022 

 

PROJECTS AND GRANTS 

  Comprehensive Plan Update 
o On hold till new planner starts 

 Code updates 
o Planning Commission has 4 code updates ready for Council 

consideration including  
 overlay zone for the commercial areas,  
 Title 19 simplification 
 Short Term rental code 
 Sign code simplification   

 SR 161 Streetscape 
o Administration, meetings and reviews of project reports 
o Weather shut downs and holiday shut down 

 Landfill clean up 
o The Remedial Investigation and Feasibility study have been 

submitted to the Department of Ecology for review 
 Capital Improvement Plan update;  Will be bringing the CIP as 

reviewed by council forward for approval on Jan 23rd.  
 Carter Street bids have been advertised and bids have been received.  

KPG design came in under budget.  Bids came in under budget.   We 
are planning to bring the bids to Council on Jan 23rd, 2023 for award 
and authorize the Mayor to sign a construction contract.  We expect 
the work to start in late February or early March 

o Rainier Connect is researching solutions for relocation of fiber 
line.  

 View Crest Drive road reconstruction and Center Street East 
repaving will be combined and administered as one project.  We are 
planning to bring the grant agreement with WSDOT and the 
combined design contract to council on January 23rd.  

o Scope and fee coordination and negotiation with KPG for 
design contract 



 Generator for Community Center  
o Waiting for grant agreement from Pierce County 

 Fridge Freezer,  site work in January.   
 Reviewing an RH2 task order for initial site investigation for the river 

intake repairs. 
o Waiting on information from Larson and Associates 

 Community Center roof leaks.  Coordination of repairs completed Jan 
3.  

 

ADMINISTRATIVE 

 Utility rate study 
o In review with the utility committee 

 Interviews and candidate selection to fill planner position 
 Budget review 
 Interviews and appointments to vacating positions 
 Code compliance requests 
 DOE and L&I report access 

 

 

 

 

 


